
March 11, 2018 
 

From the Desk of Fr. Jim . . . 
 
 This Week’s Scrutiny:  Those who are the Elect for the Easter 
Sacraments at the Easter Vigil this year celebrate the Second Scrutiny.  
We pray with and for all the Elect throughout the world and we examine 
our lives with them on these Sundays of Lent against the Gospels as we 
prepare to renew our Baptismal Promises at Easter.  
 

The Gospel for the Rite of Second Scrutiny is from the Gospel of John: The Man Born Blind.  The 
issue that this Gospel story addresses is sight – physical versus spiritual or seeing with faith.  It is very 
clear that those with physical sight are the ones who are blind spiritually.  They have trouble seeing that 
Jesus is the Messiah and they have great difficulty in believing in him as their Lord and Savior.  On the 
other hand, the man who was born blind and has no physical eyesight can see because of his faith.  His 
spiritual seeing is perfect 20/20 vision.  He has little difficulty in allowing the Lord to use his physical 
weakness to show that Jesus is the Light of the world and he is very willing to be a disciple of the one 
who has given him both physical and spiritual sight.  He was able to give good testimony and witness to 
his cure to the ones who questioned him and eventually rejected him. 

 
Again this is a story about conversion.  It shows that although sin does not make us physically 

blind it does blind us from seeing spiritually sometimes.  It also tempts us into pretending that we can 
see when we really can’t see at all. 

 
Under the light of this great Gospel, how well do we see?  Where might we just be pretending to 

see when we really can’t see at all?  For what do we need healing?  How will the Lord use our blindness 
to show us and others that he truly is the light of the world?  Can we pray for a deeper conversion of 
faith and a more active faith life?  Is our Lenten fasting, prayer and acts of charity improving our spiritual 
vision?  Is Lent leading us to see more clearly how to live our baptismal commitment? 

 
Lord God, open our eyes that we might see your face in the faces of all people and those who 

may be known as enemies to us.  Help us see our way to your peace and help us see more clearly to be 
your faithful disciples.  Amen. 

 
March 18 after the 10:30 am Mass, there will be a simple lunch with soups or chili in the 

basement of Church.  You are asked to bring soup or chili to share with others.  At about 12:30pm there 
will be a Lenten program of song and a telling of a story by our youth group. Some of the many 
musicians from our parish and Bill Tonnis from Our Lady of Visitation will provide the music.  This is a 
time for prayer, reflection and music with a Lenten focus.  The program will last an hour to an hour and 
a half.  Please stay after Mass and eat and pray some more with us.  Thank you. 

 


